
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WHAT’S HAPPENING 
A column used to promote non-profit community events as well as a bonus promo for our advertisers. 

If you wish to have your non-profit event listed please contact the Town Office. 

JUNE 29 – JUNE 30 Big Ball Bash & Canada Day Celebrations 

JULY 1 CANADA DAY 

JULY 1 Recognition for Bill Wardill, 2:00 pm, Eatonia Heritage Park  

AUGUST 6 SASKATCHEWAN DAY 

AUGUST 13-17 Trek 4 Truth, Eatonia United Church, 9:30am – 12:00pm 

SEPTEMBER 3 LABOUR DAY 

SEPTEMBER 4 School Resumes 

OCTOBER 15 Dwayne Peace, Community Information Night, Eaton School 

OCTOBER 20 Eatonia Fall Tradeshow, Eatonia Memorial Arena, Contact Eatonia Agencies to Register 

OCTOBER 26-27 Eatonia Oasis Living 20th Anniversary 

JULY 31-AUGUST 3, 
2020 

SAVE THE DATE IN 2020! Eatonia’s 100th Centennial Celebration  

MAYOR’S MESSAGE 
 

Summer is officially here, and we have had the weather to prove it. Congratulations to the Class of 2018; all the best 

in your future. To all the students, good work on completing another year, enjoy your summer break. Please drive safe 

with kids active during the days now. 

Congratulation to Jim Golightly for his induction into the Saskatchewan Baseball Hall of Fame for his year baseball 

career as a player and coach; he is being inducted as a player and a builder of the sport.  

On the topic of baseball, did you know Eatonia has a senior baseball team? We have since 2016 but they have been 

playing their home games on the road. Home games will be coming back in the future! 

Thank you to all the volunteers and staff who are working on getting facilities ready for summer and the various 

events that happen. Please watch our Facebook page for work-bee’s and calls for volunteers, there is always a need 

for an extra set of hands throughout the year. You don’t need to go to meetings or join a board to lend a hand, no 

ongoing commitments (We’d love if you did though)!  

The town maintenance crew has been busy this spring, if you have any requests or work needed they will respond as 

soon as they are able.  

Soon you may notice work at the arena begin with replacement/repairs to the Olympia room and sections of the roof. 

Fundraising is kicking off, just keep your eyes open, you won’t miss it.  

Currently there is no fire ban but please enjoy your fires in a proper fire pit with screen and in accordance to the Fire 

Pit Bylaw (Found at www.eatonia.ca/town/bylaws). Fireworks are also prohibited within the town. Violations are 

subject to fines under the General Penalty Bylaw.  

I heard no feedback regarding paving and we will continue to evaluation our options and do our due diligence. We will 

provide updates and when the time comes we will call a public meeting. 

Reach me at 306-838-3919 or steven@stevencpa.ca with any concerns, questions, or comments.  

If you’re in town this weekend, be sure to head down to the Heritage Park at 2:00 July 1st for a recognition of Bill 

Wardill’s contributions and see what else is ‘new’ down there. Also head over to the baseball diamond for the big ball 

bash games and festivities and later on catch the fireworks which will be happening Friday evening.  

Yours Truly, 

 

 

Steven Schwartz 

 

 

 

 

 

      JULY 2018 
 

TOWN OFFICE 

HOURS 
Monday to Friday 

9:00am – 12:00pm 

1:00pm – 5:00pm 

Closed Weekends & Stat 

Holidays 

Closed Monday, July 2 for 
Canada Day  

NUISANCE GROUND 

HOURS 
 

Monday, Wednesday, Friday 

1:00pm – 6:00pm 

Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday 

9:00am – 12:00pm 
 

Closed Sundays &  

Stat Holidays 
 

Closed Monday, July 2 for 
Canada Day  

 

 

http://www.eatonia.ca/town/bylaws
mailto:steven@stevencpa.ca
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TAXES 
 

From July – December, 2016 a 1% penalty per 

month will be charged on all current taxes still 

outstanding. In January, 2019 a 10% penalty will 

be charged on all outstanding taxes. 

 

 

 

GARBAGE PICK-UP 
  

Regular garbage pick-up is Monday mornings  

at 8:00 a.m.  
 

Due to Monday, July 2nd being a holiday 

garbage pick-up will occur on  

Tuesday, July 3rd   

 

 

Like us on Facebook 

Town of Eatonia 
 

 

 

Stay up to date on  

community news & events! 

EATONIA NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the Town of Eatonia 

Rates: 
Regular Classifies (5-6 Lines) 

Paid in advance RATE $12 OTHERWISE $21 

Box classified ads $21 
 

1/8 Page Ad $19 

1/4 Page Ad $37 

1/2 Page Ad $58 

Full Page Ad $105
 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/4 Page Ad $20 

1/2 Page Ad $28 

Full Page Ad  $51 
 

GST is not included in above pricing 
 

PH: 306-967-2251 Fax: 306-967-2267 

Email: newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 
 

**DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS  

IS THE 22ND OF EACH MONTH** 

 

RECYCLING PICK-UP 
 

Thursday, July 5 
Thursday, July 19 

 

Please have your bin out on the street  
by 7:00 a.m. 

 

A pick-up schedule, list of acceptable materials, 
and how to properly place your bin on pick-up 

days can all be found on our website at 
www.eatonia.ca  

 
 

 

It’s that season again! 

We just want to send out a reminder to 

remember to maintain your yards which includes 

your boulevards and back alleys.  

 

 

WATERING HOURS 
 

Even numbered houses can water on  

even calendar days  

Odd numbered houses can water on  

odd calendar days. 
 

You can water mornings and evenings from  

7:00 – 10:00 on your assigned day. 
 

Please note that watering hours are effective 

throughout the calendar year.   

 

 

Needing to pave your driveway this year? 
 
 

The pavers are coming to town this fall. 
  

If you are looking to have your driveway paved 
this year please contact the Town Office and we 

will add you to the contact list! 
 
 
 

mailto:newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net
http://www.eatonia.ca/
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Thanks to everyone who sent cards, gifts and words of 

congratulations on my graduation from Eaton School. I 

feel so fortunate to have had the opportunity to grow 

up in such a generous and supportive community. I 

am excited to be pursuing Power Engineering but will 

definitely miss this town and the wonderful people in 

it. 

-Max Eckstein 

 

R.M. of Chesterfield No. 261 wants to 

notify the ratepayers of the following 
  

In Bylaw 2/79, farmers and ranchers are 

reminded that cultivation offences will carry 

penalties as set out in the General Penalty Bylaw 
of the Municipality.  Cultivating and spraying 

road allowances destroys grass which is 
necessary to preserve the road.  The 

municipality will have to re-plant grass in areas 
where it has been destroyed, and the cost of 

doing so will be charged to the abutting 
landowners.  The grass takes about one (1) year 
to become established; so there will be weeds 
during the establishment period.  Once grass is 
growing, the road shoulder will be preserved, 

and the life of the road will be lengthened. 
 

 

 

I would like to thank all the ladies that came to 

my bridal shower. I would also like to thank 

Joanne Bredy, Anne Davey, Barb Weyer and 

Debbie Adams for hosting my bridal shower.  

All the recipes and gifts will come in good use! 

-Rianne Auckland 
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As the school year comes to a close, the Eaton 

School Community Council (SCC) wishes to extend 

a thank you to everybody who had a hand in 

supporting the various SCC events, projects, and 

initiatives this year that serve to enhance both the 

school and the broader community.  Strong roots 

can be made in good soil and Eaton School is proud 

to be a part of such a supportive community! 

Specific mentions from January to June include 

thank you’s to the 21-44 for the donation of a 

popcorn snack for the students, all individuals who 

contributed to the monthly healthy snack day, and 

to Pastor Froese of New Life Community Church 

for the bouncy castle use/set up.  Please watch for 

more events in the 2018-2019 school year and for 

more information or ways to be involved, please 

contact  
 

Amy Knuttila, SCC Chairperson 

or Lisa King, Eaton School Principal. 
 

SASK BASEBALL HALL OF FAME 

Chris and I would like to take this time to thank 

everyone who came to our Happily Ever After party 

in North Battleford!! As well as a big thank you for all 

the gifts and well wishes, it truly means a lot to us. 

Our wedding took place February 2018 in Mexico and 

it was the wedding we both always wanted. 

 

I would also like to extend a big thank you to the 

ladies of Eatonia that put on a beautiful bridal 

shower for me. It was so nice to see everyone again! 

Thank you to the community for all the wonderful 

shower gifts as well! I would also like to thank 

Shannon Miller for the cute tribute she did for me at 

the shower.  

 

Thanks again to everyone, coming from a small close-

knit community truly is the best! In lieu of thank you 

cards Chris & I will be making a donation to the 

Eatonia Campground Committee. 
 

 

Thanks again, Chris & Whitney Inkster (Bredy) 
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A lot of our volunteers have discontinued 

using a landline and use a cell phone only. 

Our problem is that we need your cell 

number to be able to contact you. If, in the 

last year, you have gotten rid of your 

landline, please message or phone Shannon 

Lothammer at 967-2340 with your new 

number, so we can update our phoning list. 

We would really appreciate your help in this 

matter. 

 

Secondly, we are always in need of meat 

cutters. If you can help out in this area, 

again please call or message Shannon. 

And last of all, we always need and 

welcome new members, either on our 

committee, or helping out at our suppers. If 

you’re new to town or would like to help 

out in any way, again please contact 

Shannon. We would love to see some new 

faces! 

Thank you to all of those who help us out 

with functions! Without our volunteers, we 

couldn’t offer this great service in our 

community!! 

We would like to thank our families and friends that 

are close and those who traveled to celebrate our 

wedding.  A big shout out to the Eatonia Catering 

Committee and Kindersley Packers for the 

amazing food and to the Eatonia Lions for running 

the bar.  We had so much fun.  This wouldn't have 

been possible without the support of this 

community. 

 

 Matthew and Rianne Hoffman 

The Community Catering  

Committee needs  

your help! 

A huge Thank You to Kindersley Mainline for 

hosting the Drive for Eaton School and to all of the 

community of Eatonia who came out to support the 

event! All of your efforts raised us  
 

$1,260.00  
 

to put towards SCC Initiatives that support student 

growth and strengthen our community! 

 

 

Contact Marie Smith at 306-967-2546 or  

Joyce Frank at 306-967-2456 
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July Rec News 

Recreation Board: 
 

A big welcome to Brennen Ronovsky our new 

Recreation Director. Brennen has achieved a Bachelor 

of Arts in Kinesiology and presently working towards a 

Bachelor of Sport and Recreation Studies & Recreation 

Management. He is passionate about Sports, Recreation 

and more importantly helping people.  
 

The Recreation Board currently has openings available 

for new members.  If you would like to volunteer your 

time, please fill out an application at the Town Office.  

Pool: 

Life Guard applications will continue to be accepted all 

summer long. 
 

Due to staff shortages the pool may not be open 7 days 

a week. Please check the bulletin board by the Co-op on 

Main Street and our Facebook page for scheduled 

closures and hours of operation.  
 

If you require lane swim please let us know! 
 

Pool Fees are as follows: 

DAILY 

Preschool/Senior - $2 

Child (age 5-12) - $3 

Youth (age 13-17) - $4 

Adult (age 18 & up) - $5 

Family - $15 

 

PUNCH CARD (10 SWIMS) 

Preschool/Senior - $18 

Child (age 5-12) - $27 

Youth (age 13-17) - $36 

Adult (age 18 & up) - $45 

**MUST BE PAID AT TIME OF PURCHASE** 

 

SEASON PASS 

Preschool/Senior - $50 

Child (age 5-12) - $125 

Youth (age 13-17) - $150 

Adult (age 18 & up) - $175 

Family - $275 

 

 

AQUASIZES/AQUAFIT 

Aquasize (drop in) - $5 

Aquasize (season pass) - $100 

Aquafit - $5/class 

 

LANESWIM 

Lane Swim (drop in) - $5 

Lane Swim (season pass) - $100 

**LANE SWIM IS INCLUDED IN ALL SEASON PASSES** 

 

Aquafit:  

This class is being instructed by Cindy Rodgers from 

Leader. It is a higher intensity water workout class that 

combines cardio, strength training and flexibility but 

you are able to work at your own level and pace. It is 

recommended that you wear water shoes or an old pair 

of runners, have a water bottle and have proper 

support for your upper body. Start date will be posted 

and the cost is $5.00/class.  

 

Private Pool Parties: 

Private pool parties for birthdays, etc. are available. 

Please contact for available dates. The rate for this is 

$100/hour. You are welcome to bring food, snacks and 

drinks to the pool for your event.   

 

Summer Fun Program: 

The Summer Fun Program is about to begin. This 

program is being offered free of charge but we do ask 

that all parents please sign a waiver prior to your child 

attending. Children who show up without a signed 

waiver will unfortunately not be able to stay.  

All announcements will be made via the Town 

Newsletter, Posters on the board by the Co-op, and our 

Facebook Page ‘Eatonia and District Recreation’ 

 

Eatonia and District Recreation Board 

President Spencer Somerville, Vice President Shawn 

Dudley, Codie Cumiskey, Sid Spinks, Darren Donald 

(Town of Eatonia), Dale Radies (RM of Newcombe), 

Karrie Derouin (RM of Chesterfield) 

 

Phone:  306-460-7130 Email:  eatoniarec@sasktel.net 

mailto:eatoniarec@sasktel.net
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Throughout this school year, community engagement and involvement was an 

important part of our students’ education.  As Semester 2 comes to an end, the 

Spartans would like to say THANK YOU to the following: 

 

•The Eatonia Lions Club for sponsoring the traditional Gr 7/8/9 trip that enabled 

our students to learn beyond the classroom walls.  What a great opportunity to tour 

the Tunnels and 15 Wing Moose Jaw, the Saskatchewan Science Center, RCMP 

Depot and the RCMP Heritage Museum and to learn about lasers and mazes. 

•Our Science Fair judges:  Craig Bews, Jennifer Bews, Doug Bredy, Jeff Charnetski, 

and Richard King. 

•All those who generously donated bottles and cans to support our Grad bottle 

drive, and to Mike Craney for once again loaning his shop for sorting. 

•Amber Francis and Jami Swan for helping make Girls’ Night a roaring success.  To 

those individuals and groups who donated, and to Shelly Eckstein for her work in 

putting it all together. 

•Those who have already made generous donations to our goal of developing an 

outdoor educational space for our students. 

•Kindersley Mainline Motors for donating $1260 ($20 for each test drive) in the 

“Drive for Eaton School” fundraiser.  To the Eaton SCC for reaching out to Mainline 

and helping out on the day of the test drives. And, to all those who took the time to 

stop by the school and take a vehicle for a test drive to support Eaton School. 

•Mitch Larock & Jenny Hagen who helped with our “If I Had $10 000” video. 

•Each and every person in our school, our families, our friends, our community and 

those beyond who viewed our video for The Student Project and helped us win the 

$7500 Gold Star Prize!  Not sure if we will ever be able to get that song out of our 

 

•The Saskatchewan Teachers Federation for sponsoring The Student Project and 

enabling us to make purchases that will make Eaton School even better. 

•Natalie Galbraith of Kindersley who loved our video so much, she made a donation 

to Eaton School.  

•The Spartan Alumni who not only have contributed to our athletic programs and 

sponsored scholarships for the past 17 years, but who have also made a generous 

$5000 donation towards the purchase of a new score clock for the gym. 

•The School Community Council (Amy Knuttila, Janina Evans, Lisa Presler, Nichole 

Perry, Pam Schmaltz, Brett Becker, and Melissa Hynd) for your support throughout 

the year!  The Reading Challenge and Book Exchange got our students excited about 

reading.  The Ninja Warrior Challenge was a fun activity for our families.  Students 

always look forward to the monthly healthy snack.  Our graduates appreciate the 

book they receive each year.   

•The Band Parents Association for all they do to support our band program. 

•The parents who assist with the Swish and Spit program and a special shout out to 

Lindsey Larock for her organizing of the program. 

•All those employers who make it possible for our students to take part in work 

experience and explore careers. 

•The parents who drive students to their extra-curricular activities and cheer them 

on. 

•Our staff coaches, supervisors and leaders who so generously put their heart and 

soul into providing opportunities for our students outside of the classroom. 

•Our bus drivers who deliver our students to school and home again safely every 

day.  

•Anyone we may have inadvertently missed – Thank you! 

THANK YOU! 
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CARDS/GAMES 

TUESDAY 

2:00 to 3:30 

Everyone Welcome!! 

EATONIA OASIS LIVING 

Newsletter                       JUNE 2018 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

WORLD DAY OF PRAYER 

MARCH 2 

E.O.L. ACTIVITY ROOM 

~ 

454 DANCE CO. 

MARCH 13 AT 10:00 

~ 

“RESIDENT EASTER DINNER” 

SUNDAY, MARCH 25 AT 4:30 

EATONIA COMMUNITY HALL 

WATCH FOR MORE DETAILS! 

 

Thank you to everyone who has made 
a contribution of any kind to our 
facility. We appreciate it from the 

bottom of our hearts!! 

 

There were no birthdays to celebrate, 
but we had a party anyway! Thank you 

to Ann Davey & Lutheran Church Ladies 
for hosting a wonderful afternoon! We 

played Bingo and there were great 
prizes to be won!!  

Thanks again, Ladies!! 

 

 

 

 

CARDS/GAMES 

TUESDAY 

2:00 to 3:30 

EVERYONE 

WELCOME! 

 

Everyone Welcome!! 

BINGO!! 

Thursday 

2:30 to 3:30 

 

Bring your quarters!! 

Check out our 

facebook page!! 

 

Resident Update: We have 14 residents living at E.O.L. 

Single and Double rooms available! 

 

If you or a family member feel that you may need the services of 

our facility, now or in the future, talk to Cora at (306)967-2447 for 

more information. Ask us about the Personal Care Home Benefit! 

 

Thank you to the following volunteers: 

- Marie Smith and her Craft Helpers! 

-Eaton School for inviting us to attend your Talent Show 

-Linda Radies for helping with the residents on the bus 

-Joyce Franck for bringing Library books for the residents to read 

-Megan Specht and her dog, Jagger for coming to visit 

-Moorease, Candy and Lynne for hosting an Afternoon Tea  

-Those who drive residents to appointments or to the hospital 

-All those who stop in just to visit! 

 

(If there is anyone who would like to volunteer their time to help out with an activity, serve afternoon or evening snack 

or just come to visit, please call Vicki or Cora at (306)967-2447) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to all the men and women who provide the church services at Eatonia Oasis Living.  Fulfilling 

the residents’ spiritual needs is an important part of their care, and everyone at E.O.L. appreciates you 

very much.  Our services are Wednesday afternoons at 2:30 if anyone would like to join us. 

 

ACTIVITIES/EVENTS THIS MONTH: 

- MORNING EXERCISES, BAKING, MANICURES 

-SHUFFLE BOARD 

-WE MADE CABBAGE ROLLS 

-CARDS, GAMES AND BINGO 

-CRAFTS WITH MARIE – WE BUILT BIRDHOUSES 

-WHEEL OF FORTUNE ON THE WII 

-ATTENDED THE EATON SCHOOL TALENT SHOW 

-ICE CREAM ON THE PATIO 

-AFTERNOON TEA 

 

Thank you to the Eatonia District Healthcare Foundation for the use of 

the Handivan. For some residents, it is their only way of transportation. 

They truly appreciate this! 

  

 

Thank you to everyone who has made a contribution of any kind to our facility. 
We appreciate it from the bottom of our hearts!! 

SAVE THE DATE!! 

Eatonia Oasis Living 

Celebrates 20 years!! 

October 26th & 27th. 
 

STAY TUNED FOR MORE 

DETAILS!! 
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UPDATE ON EATONIA CEMETERY 

 A big thank you is in order to the "bee" workers on Monday, June 25. The group 

handily demonstrated efficiency! 

 Improvement projects initiated by the Cemetery Committee are underway. 

 The Manchurian elm trees have been removed in preparation for replacement 

with Colorado spruce trees in 2019. 

 The building of the highway last year left the ditch on the front of the cemetery in 

a condition unacceptable for maintenance. The Dept. of Highways will try to improve it but 

removal of the black iron fence was necessary for the reconstruction. The fence will be 

replaced but its design is dependent on the contouring of the completed ditch. 

 The property has been surveyed by Meridian Surveys Ltd. The discovery of a SaskTel 

cable crossing the new section was not good news. Negotiations were conducted to 

relocate it. Low lying surface areas were marked to be built up.  

 Ornamentation not attached to a monument (flowers, wreaths, glassware, plaques)  

which hinders maintenance is not permitted as outlined in the town cemetery bylaw. At the 

present time the quantity of these items in the cemetery is a problem for the caretaker. The 

public's cooperation in improving the situation with removal of the items is requested. A 

solar light may be placed on a side of a monument. A better alternative for flowers and 

lights is the purchase of a permanent vase to be fixed on the side of the monument. 

 Grave covers, as well, are not allowed. Families will be contacted as plans for removal 

of concrete and fibreglass covers are in the discussion stage. 

 The Cemetery Committee is a committee of the Town of Eatonia. The mayor, 

administrator and one councillor are members. To date it is funded by donations. Persons 

wishing to participate in beautifying the final resting place of their loved ones may do so 

with the appreciation of the committee. Cheques addressed to Town of Eatonia, Cemetery 

Committee will receive a tax receipt from the town administrator. 

 A statement from the Family and Friends Community Foundation in Langenburg reads 

as follows: The measure of a community's respect for those who have gone before is the care  

it provides to its cemeteries. Something to think about - for communities everywhere! 
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Packages available from  

 
Supply lists are provided by your school; packages exclude items such as gym shoes, backpacks, water 

bottles, earbuds/headphones, agendas, and dictionary/atlas/thesaurus.  Your child’s supplies will be ready by 
August 15, 2018.  All you need to do is label any items as required by your teacher.    

 

Contact us for more information at 1-844-494-0004 or 306-628-4000 
Order by July 15, 2018 and receive 500 bonus REWARDS points and 10% OFF. 

Multiple children?  Save $5 off each additional package purchased. 
Add delivery to Eatonia for $10/family. 

 
Eaton School * Prices include all taxes 

Kindergarten $25  Grade 1 & Grade 2 $35 
Grade 3 & Grade 4 $70 Grade 5 $120 
Grade 6 $135 Grade 7 & Grade 8 $199** 

 
       **Add $22 each for a USB stick and a Scientific Calculator 

 Name: ________________________________________   Grade Fall 2018: ________________________ 

 Add-ons:        Total: ______________________ 

 Delivery $10 

 USB Stick $22 

 Scientific Calculator $22 
  

 Parent Name: _______________________________     Phone: ___________________ 

    

 

 


